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My dear brothers and sisters in Christ, peace 
and all good things to you. May the graces 
and blessings of Lent and Easter be yours  

in abundance! You and your loved ones will be included 
in the many prayers offered by our friars during this  
holy season.

I recently returned from a trip to Bogotá, Colombia, 
for a nine-day meeting of other provincial ministers from 
North, Central, and South America. During our time 
together, we shared many conversations about our world-
wide brotherhood, our leadership, and our preparation for 
our general chapter to take place this summer. We discussed 
the formation of our brothers, fraternal collaboration, and 
sharing of friar personnel between jurisdictions. 

Additionally, we considered how we might continue to 
renew the charisms of the Capuchin Order in the Americas, 
as well as how we might give a greater witness to our life 
as friars, rooted in the Gospel of Jesus Christ. It is always a 
special time when friars get together to enjoy one another’s 
company, share prayer and meals together, and reflect on 
what it means to be a friar today. This gathering was no 
exception. In fact, it was exceptional!  

Our time spent together in prayer and meditation, 
in celebration of the Holy Eucharist, and in conversation 
around the conference theme “Reviving Our Charism in the 
Americas,” was truly an experience of fraternity. It reminded 
us that we are part of a religious order that is much bigger 
and more far-reaching than any geographical province such 
as ours, the Province of St. Mary (New York-New England). 
I believe most friars in attendance would agree that we left 
Colombia with a renewed appreciation for our international 
brotherhood, especially in the Americas, and a renewed 
commitment to follow the example of our beloved founder, St. 
Francis, who desired simply to follow in the footsteps of Jesus.

The theme of our meetings in Colombia offered us a 
perfect prelude to the holy season of Lent, which calls us 
each year to renewal, penance, and joy in preparation for 
the great celebrations of Jesus’ Resurrection at Easter. We 
know that the cross and the tomb never had the final word. 
Rather, the Father’s love and mercy did—which raised Jesus 
from the dead, conquered sin, and opened for us the way to 
eternal life. If that doesn’t revive us, what will?

I thank you, in advance, for your continued prayers for 
the friars here in our Province and throughout the world. 
Thank you especially for your prayers for vocations. God’s 
blessings on you and yours!

Fr. Robert Abbatiello, OFM Cap., Provincial Minister

From the Provincial Minister
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Capuchin Charisms
FRATERNITY calls the friars to promote genuine relationships 
among all people and nations so that the world may live as a single 
family under the gaze of its Creator. 

MINORITY enables them to walk with the people they serve and be 
accepted as one of their own.

CONTEMPLATION requires they give priority to a life of prayer, 
especially contemplative prayer, to listen to God’s guidance in their 
mission.

MINISTRY promotes the apostolic dimension of Capuchin life in 
proclaiming the Gospel and assuaging the hunger, despair, and 
loneliness of those among whom Christ would have walked.

JUSTICE, PEACE, AND INTEGRITY OF CREATION  are uniquely 
Capuchin because an essential part of the mission of St. Francis was to 
strive for all of God’s creation to live in peace and harmony.

Province Mission 
The needs of the poor and the demands of justice shape our every 
ministerial endeavor. We attempt to promote equality for all people with-
in our fraternity, in the churches dedicated to the gospel of Christ, and 
in the larger world. Capuchin friars minister in a wide variety of settings. 
Service to people of a variety of cultures in North America and around the 
globe allow us to witness God at work in countless ways.

Here in the Northeast United States, the Province of St. Mary serves 
through any number of institutions dedicated to the service of real human 
needs and the proclamation of God’s love. Urban, suburban, and rural; 
poor, blue collar, and middle class; Latino, Asian, and English-speaking—
the friars can be found living amid all these diverse circumstances.
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The Capuchin Journey is our way of letting you 
know how the Province of St. Mary fulfills its mission. 
You, as part of our community, share this vision of 
service to those in need. Through this publication, 
we want you to see how we use the resources you so 
generously provide to us. We hope the contents of The 
Capuchin Journey will convey a sense of the work we do 
and how valuable your contributions are to this work.
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Fr. Joseph Flynn, 
Chaplain and 
Educator, Dies at 83 

Reflecting on his life for The 
Capuchin Journey in 2016,  
Fr. Joseph Flynn cherished his 
years in formation as a young 
friar. In his initial formation, as 
he put it, “fraternity happened.” 
Being together for prayer, 
study, meals, and recreation—
including football games and 
musicals—made fraternity 
happen. It came very naturally: 
he said “it came through 
osmosis” because the brothers 
spent all their time together. 

Father Joe, who died on Jan. 12, would spend his lifetime 
ministering to youths in parishes and colleges, and also to 
our friars in formation. He cited his own formation into 
brotherhood as the source of his ministry. He believed that 
a Capuchin’s ministry to others begins with caring for one 
another in the fraternity, as in a family. 

His experience of fraternal care gave him the grace to see 
others with great love. “He had the remarkable ability to see you for 
who you were … and he was thrilled by what he saw,” said Fr. Jack 
Rathschmidt, who preached the homily at Father Joe’s funeral on 
Jan. 17. Father Jack quoted the Persian poet Hafiz to illustrate the 
rich life Father Joe lived: “Bring your cup near me. For I am a sweet 
old vagabond with an infinite leaking barrel of Light and Laughter 
and Truth that the Beloved has tied to my back.”

An only child, John Joseph Flynn Jr. was born in Brooklyn 
and raised in Woodside, N.Y. Growing up at Saint Teresa Parish in 
Woodside, young Joe felt the presence of Fr. Thaddeus MacVicar, 
who helped at the parish and organized a Secular Franciscan 
fraternity in nearby Sunnyside. Fr. Aidan Neenan, the vocation 
director, visited Joe’s school in the fall of 1953 and invited him to 
attend the seminary high school, Glenclyffe, in Garrison, N.Y. On 
a visit to Glenclyffe, Joe saw some of his friends, including future 
friar Fr. Gary McAuley. Seeing their familiar faces convinced him 

to enroll. He graduated from Glenclyffe and entered novitiate in 
August 1958. He was ordained to the priesthood on Nov. 12, 
1966, at Sacred Heart Church in Yonkers, N.Y. 

Father Joe subsequently earned master’s degrees in divinity, 
theology, and pastoral counseling, and eventually a doctorate 
of ministry. His academic training complemented his practical 
training in pastoral care gained through five years counseling 
students at St. Michael High School and summers directing a 
tutorial program that he started for disadvantaged youths. He 
modeled the tutorial program after “Summer in the City” at 
Our Lady Queen of Angels in East Harlem, where as a clerical 
candidate in the 1960s he taught English, mathematics, physical 
education, and arts. He had also taught religion and directed 
intramural football at Sacred Heart High School in Yonkers.

These experiences in the religious formation of youth 
served Father Joe well when he was called to serve in the 
formation of Capuchin friars. Recommended for his pastoral 
experience, in 1976 Father Joe joined the formation staff for 
the clerical candidates in residence at Garrison. As a formator 
of clerics, he was director of field work, director of the deacon 
internship program, and finally director of formation. At 
the same time, he joined the faculty at Maryknoll School 
of Theology in Ossining, N.Y., directing the field education 
program. For the next 18 years, until the closing of the school, 
he would teach courses on pastoral counseling, cross-cultural 
ministry, and justice and peace, among others. 

After Maryknoll closed, he brought his pastoral skills to 
Manhattanville College, 1994-99, as chaplain in residence and 
director of the campus ministry office. He became chaplain at 
The College of New Rochelle in 2002 while residing at Saint 
Conrad Friary, White Plains, N.Y. He also served as chaplain 
to Ladycliff College in Highland Falls, N.Y. These assignments 
were the joy of his priestly ministry. 

In his later years, Father Joe ministered part-time as chaplain 
at White Plains Hospital until his health declined. He moved to 
St. Clare Friary in Yonkers and then to the nursing center Cabrini 
of Westchester in Dobbs Ferry, N.Y., where he died peacefully.

Father Jack, who lived and worked with Father Joe 
for many years in both formation ministry and college 
chaplaincy, bid the funeral assembly to imitate the example 
of Jesus Christ, St. Francis of Assisi, and Father Joe, leaking 
light, love, and truth into the Church and into the world. He 
asked Father Joe to intercede for us that we, too, may live 
“rich, gentle lives.”
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Br. Paul Crawford, 72, 
Served Manchester 
for 33 Years

He came from the Bay State 
and embedded himself in 
the Granite State. And like 
granite, his dedication to 
God, to the Church, to the 
community, and to Capuchin 
life proved durable.

For 33 years, from 1987 
to 2020, Br. Paul Crawford, 
who died on Feb. 23, faithfully 
served the people of God in 
Manchester, N.H. He was 
a pastoral associate, youth 

minister, and religious education director at Blessed Sacrament 
Parish (1987-2002) and an outreach coordinator for Catholic 
Charities in the Diocese of Manchester (2002-11). He held 
other offices in the diocese as well. From 2002 he resided at St. 
Anne-St. Augustin Friary and served for six years as guardian 
of the Capuchin fraternity.

Brother Paul was a longtime advocate for social justice, 
serving as president of the board of directors of the Franciscan 
Action Network in Washington, D.C., and past president of the 
Granite State Organizing Project in Manchester. 

This resumé only begins to reveal the character of this affable, 
generous, good-humored friar who wove himself into the fabric 
of the communities he served.

“It was just in his nature to get involved,” said Fr. Samuel 
Fuller, who lived with Brother Paul for five years in Manchester 

and delivered the homily at his funeral on Feb. 27. He 
commended Brother Paul for living into the Beatitudes of Jesus 
Christ and opening himself effectively to God’s grace and love 
in every time and season of his life. 

Brother Paul was born to Paul and Mary Manning Crawford 
in Boston, Mass., on Feb. 9, 1952. He and his siblings grew up 
in Dorchester, Mass., where he attended St. Margaret’s School, 
then Gate of Heaven High School in South Boston. Years later, 
he received his B.S. in human services from Springfield College, 
Springfield, Mass., and an M.S.W. degree in social work from 
Boston College.

Brother Paul entered the Capuchin Order on Aug. 31, 1969, 
and pronounced perpetual vows on Sept. 4, 1976. Much of his 
initial formation was spent at St. Anthony Friary in Hudson, 
N.H., where he was entrusted with the traditional duties of a lay 
brother, including laundry and tailoring. After nearly three years of 
domestic work at Sacred Heart Friary, Yonkers, N.Y. (1975-78), he 
became porter at St. John the Baptist Friary in New York City. For 
the next nine years he ministered to midtown Manhattan’s transient 
residents, establishing the St. John Bread of Life Food Pantry. He 
was also involved in the charismatic renewal movement.

Everywhere he lived, Brother Paul brought his relational 
skills to the local fraternity. Father Sam noted that he had an 
uncanny way of knowing what his fellow friars were doing, 
often surprising them with his knowledge of their whereabouts! 
Around the Province, any friar whose birthday was approaching 
could be sure of this— that the first birthday card to arrive in 
the mail would be from Brother Paul.

He resided at St. Clare Friary, Yonkers, N.Y., from July 2020 
until his death. To the end he continued to work for social justice, 
chairing the provincial justice, peace, and integrity of creation 
commission and supporting refugee resettlement in Westchester 
County. He remained fiercely loyal to his beloved New England 
sports teams and to the people he served in Manchester, who 
were just as fiercely loyal to him.

Fr. Benedict Ayodi and 
Fr. Thomas McNamara.

To Father Joseph Flynn
by Fr. Robert Phelps

the son of an Irishman
who dug graves
to lie down the dead
on Long Island,
a gentle, quiet man
who sat doll-like with his wife
in the back seat of the car
at the rail station in Garrison,
to bring them to you
on Visiting Sundays,
when Eisenhower was president
and you, Joe, like me, were fourteen,
and dreaming, like me, of chasubles.

 

You were friends with my sister,
you buried my brother Tom,
and my Presbyterian grandmother.
You were the nemesis of my
adolescent daydreams of being
a great quarterback, as we played
innumerable games on the long field
at Hudson; and you laughed when I
accused you of intercepting me
two hundred times.

You braved the indignity of
being one of the Three Little Maids
From School, and threatened
serious physical harm if
anyone laughed at your powdered
cheeks and bright kimono,
when we performed The Mikado,

in the seminary.
You were a warm
and listening priest, and always
showed a deep concern for people,
all of them. All the time. 

You visited and played golf with me
on Guam and in Hawaii. No moss
growing under you, Joe. Rest in peace
and know that so many of us
smile when we think of you.  
Please bless us laggards behind as we 
contemplate that you will greet us 
again. Amen.

Fr. Robert Phelps, a published poet, entered 
the Capuchin Order with Fr. Joseph Flynn  
in 1958.



New Branding for 
Youth Ministries
As Capuchin Family Ministries launches its 2024 summer 
programs, it simultaneously launches a new logo! 

Since the relaunch of Capuchin Youth & Family Ministries 
a few years ago, the Province sought a new look to go with the 
new model of ministry. The new logo incorporates a tau cross, 
bringing distinctive Franciscan imagery from the old logo, 
and much of the former name. “Capuchin Family Ministries” 
simplifies the brand while reflecting the constituency it has 
always served. “Our goal has always been to build up people’s 
identity as Catholics in the world, and we will continue 
to serve people of all ages, including youth,” said Fr. Erik 
Lenhart, chaplain. “Our programs provide the time and 
space for people to encounter God through prayer, service to 
others, and the sacraments. We spark men and women, young 
and old, in ways meaningful to them and that they can live 
out long after the program’s conclusion.”

The Province has already been taking registrations for 
its summer programs: Summer Outreach Week (June 22-
27), Capuchin Appalachian Mission (July 6-14), and Catholic 
Literature & Arts Summer Program (July 27-Aug. 2). To register 
for any or all of these programs, please contact Mary Ellen 
Yannitelli at myannitelli@capuchin.org or (845) 424-3609, or 
scan the QR code given here.

“We hope you will continue with us to 
be courageous and hopeful in our mission 
to people of all ages, united in prayer and 
the gift of the Capuchin charism,” said 
Father Erik.

Guam Friar Translates 
The Little Prince
The world classic children’s book The Little Prince has been 
published in a Chamorro translation. 

Fr. Eric Forbes translated the renowned novella, written 
in French by Antoine de Saint-Exupéry and first published 
in 1943, at the request of the Jean-Marc Probst Foundation 
for The Little Prince in Lausanne, Switzerland, which finances 
the translation of the book into as many languages as possible.

The foundation does not make these translations available 
for sale; rather, it donates them to schools, especially primary 
schools. The Guam Department of Education received the 
donation of this Chamorro translation at a news conference 
held on Jan. 18. The superintendent of the education 
department and the administrator of the Chamorro Studies 
Division were present to accept the donation.

Chamorro is the language of Guam and the Northern 
Marianas. 
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Fr. Eric Forbes presents his Chamorro translation of The Little 
Prince to the Guam Department of Education.
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New Phase for 
Okinawa Mission
The Capuchin mission in Okinawa is entering a new phase 
of life. 

The Custody of Japan was transformed into a delegation of 
the Province after a decree by the general minister of the Order, 
Fr. Roberto Genuin, on Jan. 20. This change in canonical status 
reflects the lack of local vocations in Japan and the dwindling 
number of friars in the jurisdiction, which has been staffed 
mainly by friars from Holy Trinity Province, Karnataka, India. 
A provincial delegation is one degree below that of a provincial 
custody. Friars in a delegation do not elect a custos (custodial 
minister) or custodial council. The provincial minister appoints 
a delegate and two councilors and grants authority to the delegate 
to govern the delegation. Accordingly, Fr. Robert Abbatiello 
appointed Fr. Maxim D’Souza as delegate, Fr. Naveen Joseph 
Sequeira as first councilor, and Fr. Vincent Praveen Kumar as 
second councilor. 

With special gratitude to our brothers from Karnataka, we 
thank all our brothers in the Custody of Japan for their selfless 
service of the people of God.

Building on their inaugural gathering in Brazil two years ago, 
the Capuchins of North and South America reunited for a week 
in Colombia, Feb. 4-11, to promote fraternal collaboration, 
formation, and mission.

The 50 friars who came to Bogotá held plenary and small-
group discussions around the Capuchin charisms and their 
intersection with our apostolic activities. They discussed the initial 
and continuing formation of friars. They held conversations about 
the St. Lawrence of Brindisi fraternities, the Order’s project to 
establish intentional, international communities in mission fields. 
By the end of the week, they approved statutes in these and other 
areas to bring to the general chapter of the Order in August.

Each day, the friars made an offering of their prayers: for 
recently deceased brothers, for brothers who recently professed 
perpetual vows, for the Capuchin Poor Clare sisters, and for 
our sick or elderly brothers. 

Representing our Province at the gathering were Fr. 
Robert Abbatiello, provincial minister; Br. Celestino Arias, 

member of the general council of the order; Br. James 
Donegan, a provincial councilor and mission director; and 
post-novice Br. Leo Rojas, who comes from Venezuela. The 
next, third, pan-American gathering will take place in North 
America in 2027.

Brothers of the Americas Unite a Second Time

Fr. Vincent Praveen Kumar, Bishop Wayne Berndt, Fr. Maxim 
D’Souza, and Fr. Naveen Joseph Sequeira of the Delegation of Japan.

Our fraternal collaboration with the friars 
of the Holy Trinity Province of Karnataka, 
India, continues to be strong. On Jan. 5, 
our brother Fr. Divya Karunesh arrived 
at Our Lady of Sorrows Friary. He is now 
the newest member of the Our Lady of 
Sorrows fraternity and will be serving as 
parochial vicar at Our Lady of Sorrows 

and St. Mary Parishes on the Lower East Side of Manhattan. 
Father Divya was born in Hassan, Karnataka, in 1984. 

He was invested as a novice in the Capuchin Order in 2004, 
made his perpetual profession of vows on May 3, 2012, and 
was ordained a priest exactly two years later. This is his first 
assignment in the United States. 

Let us welcome our brother to our fraternal life and 
ministry in the Province of St. Mary!

Br. Leo Rojas and Br. James Donegan enjoy fraternal time during 
the pan-American Capuchin gathering in Bogotá, Colombia.

Welcome, Brother Divya!
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With record numbers of undocumented immigrants 
coming to the United States every day, there is a lot 
of fear, anxiety, and anger being voiced in our cities, 

the media, and the government. In this clamor it can be hard 
to remember that in the end, immigrants are our neighbors—
brothers and sisters in need. And these, our newest neighbors, 
face many challenges just to survive in a new country.

The Church has always known this and has heeded God’s 
word to us about our immigrant brothers and sisters. This is the 
word that Fr. Scott Leet hears as he helps migrants seek asylum 
and legal status.

Currently the parochial vicar at Church of the Good 
Shepherd in Inwood, Manhattan, Father Scott dedicates one day 
a week at Cabrini Immigration Services in Washington Heights. 
“With all of the duties I have at Church of the Good Shepherd, 
my pastor, Fr. Tom Faiola, very kindly allows me to dedicate every 
Wednesday to work at Cabrini,” he says. “To me it is amazing 
how God integrates our experience in such a way that they feed 
and support each other to make us better ministers. The work I 
do at the church influences the work at Cabrini and vice versa. 
Each helps me to empathize with those I am ministering to.”

Cabrini Immigration Services is a non-profit, faith-based 
community organization that offers a broad range of services 
to immigrants and their families. There is legal aid for the 
undocumented, scholarships for the college-bound, and food 
pantries for the hungry. Founded in 1999, the agency is run out of 
the St. Frances Cabrini Shrine in Washington Heights by a team of 
staff, volunteers, and professionals who offer their services at deeply 
discounted rates or even free of charge, depending on the need.

Father Scott, who was formerly an assistant district 
attorney for the Manhattan District Attorney’s office, brings 
his professional skills to Cabrini. “Low-income immigrants 
in New York City seeking legal help are vulnerable to scams 
and other abuses,” he said. “My background in the law and the 
expertise of other lawyers at Cabrini allows us to help them 
avoid all that.” He offers his expertise in three areas: initial 
legal consultation, legal services for asylum, and legal support 
for Special Immigrant Juvenile Status. 

Guidance 
When they first come to Cabrini, immigrants seeking legal 
counsel are first given a free consultation by one of the agency 
lawyers like Father Scott. In 2023, Cabrini conducted 964 
consultations. Attorneys provide each client with information 
about their rights, screen them for immigration relief eligibility, 
and inform them about their legal options. Clients also meet 
with a social worker who assesses their social service needs. 

A Voice for
the Voiceless
Fr. Scott Leet Offers Legal 
Aid to Immigrants

Fr. Scott Leet with Ariana Salas, 
one of his colleagues at Cabrini 
Immigrant Services.

And you are to love those who are foreigners, 
for you yourselves were foreigners in Egypt.

Deuteronomy 10:19 
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Usually, Father Scott interviews clients at the Cabrini offices, 
but sometimes he does so at Good Shepherd. All immigration law 
services are provided in Spanish and English, and Father Scott has 
become a fluent Spanish speaker. “Interviewees come from all over, 
but currently mostly from Venezuela,” he says. “Sadly, in most cases, 
we determine that there is not a viable case for asylum, but we keep 
trying, and often we are able to help those that qualify.” Once an 
individual has been found to have a case for asylum, Father Scott and 
others get to work guiding them through the legal morass ahead.

Father Scott, who was trained as a trial lawyer, has come 
to understand the complexities of immigration law thanks to 
Cabrini. “In the DA’s office, I dealt largely with criminal cases that 
did not completely prepare me for this. But study and the advice 
of my colleagues at Cabrini have been invaluable,” he says. 

Asylum requirements are very rigorous. Applicants must 
plead their case, which means proving that an immigrant or a 
family member was persecuted in their home country. Economic 
hardship is not considered a valid cause. They must file within a 
year of arriving in the United States, but all too often, this doesn’t 
happen. “People who make claims when they reach the border 
have a ‘credible fear evaluation,’ ” says Father Scott. “These Spanish 
speakers receive a packet—in English.” Many immigrants simply 
do not understand the documents they have received. Thus they 
do not file the paperwork, they miss the filing deadline, and they 
become ineligible for asylum automatically.

Triumph and Heartbreak
Father Scott devotes a portion of his time aiding youths seeking 
Special Immigrant Juvenile Status. Qualifying youth under 21 
years of age with parental problems may be eligible to remain in 
the United States. Father Scott shared one particular story, both 
joyful and heart-breaking: “A 19-year-old young man came in after 
being abandoned by his father. He came with his mother, who was 
in deportation proceedings. In October of 2023, after a seven-to-
eight-month process, his juvenile status was approved.

“His status is now like a DACA recipient,” he said. “He has 
permission to work and will wait four to five years for a visa, after 
which he can get a green card and then citizenship.” He points out 
how bittersweet these triumphs can be: “Sadly, this young man will 
never be allowed to apply to take care of his mother.”

An Unconventional Path
The Holy Spirit has taken Fr. Scott Leet down an 
unconventional path into service. 

After receiving his bachelor’s degree from DePauw 
University in 1989, he took a pilgrimage to Medjugorje, site 
of the 1981 Marian apparitions. A chance encounter with our 
Capuchin friar Fr. Oliver O’Connor (d. 2008) led to Scott’s 
introduction to the Province of St. Mary. He pondered his 
call while serving for two years in the Peace Corps in Zaire 
(today known as Democratic Republic of the Congo). Upon 
his return to the U.S., Scott joined the Capuchin Order, 
completing his novitiate in 1995. During his post-novitiate 
formation, he completed two years of theology at Seton Hall 
University. Then, he felt called anew. He wanted to practice 
law. “I had a desire to see justice done, to help those voiceless 
that get caught up in our legal system.”

Scott graduated from Fordham University Law School 
in 2001 and passed the New York State bar exam the next 
year. He began his career with the New York County 
(Manhattan) District Attorney’s Office in New York City. 
“I originally wanted to be a defense attorney, but I was 
convinced by a mentor that as a prosecutor, I could serve 
as a gatekeeper to keep people out of the system that did 
not belong there.”

With the Manhattan District Attorney’s office he 
prosecuted over 1,200 cases. He served in several different 
units, including welfare fraud, sex crimes, domestic 
violence, and homicide. He concluded his career as the 
bureau chief of the trial division in the Office of the 
Special Narcotics Prosecutor for the City of New York. 
He was also an adjunct faculty member for nine years at 
Fordham Law School.

Eventually, he felt drawn to the Capuchins again, and 
he returned to the Province in 2015. During his formation 
he stayed for extended periods in Bolivia and Guatemala, 
immersing himself in the cultures of Latin America. He 
professed his perpetual vows in 2020. He was ordained 
to the priesthood on June 25, 2022. Now, he brings his 
13 years of experience as an attorney and his love for all 
of God’s people to the immigrants who come to Cabrini 
Immigration Services.

Though not a conventional path, Father Scott feels 
that his vocation as a lawyer, friar, and priest was meant 
to be. “If I look back on my life arc I can see God’s hand,” 
he says. “There is no question in my mind that I needed to 
study law. I needed the 17 years outside the Order to serve 
as I do now. When I look back, it is incredible to me. God 
has shown me so much in my path.”

Father Scott and Cabrini Immigrant Services 
executive director Javier Ramirez Baron with 
staff and volunteers. 
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God’s Providence, 
Your Generosity
There are many ways to support the Province  
of St. Mary. Learn about your giving options.
Your surplus at the present time should supply 
their needs, so that their surplus may also  
supply your needs, that there may be equality. 

2 Corinthians 8:14

From the beginning of the Franciscan movement 800 years 
ago, friars have always trusted in divine providence to 
supply the needs of their fraternities, the Church, and the 

people they serve. This trust, combined with a humble approach 
to ministry and a tireless work ethic, has gained the friars the 
means to continue their mission of proclaiming the Gospel with 
their lives.

Providing for the Capuchin mission today in New York, New 
England, and beyond demands of us a similar trust in God as well 
as a strategy for inviting others to be agents of God’s generosity. 

Works and Needs
The works of the friars are many, and so are the needs. 

We friars of the Province of St. Mary have devoted ourselves 
to the service of God’s people across an array of ministries, from 
parishes and schools to colleges, hospitals, prisons, and the military. 
We preach missions and retreats. We offer spiritual direction. Across 
our parishes we sponsor food pantries, a soup kitchen, and even a 
shelter for homeless women. Beyond the Church, we are counselors, 
nurses, and social workers, and we work at nonprofits and NGOs.

In addition, we sponsor two of our own ministries. 
Capuchin Family Ministries evangelizes youth and young 
adults through annual service projects and our theater camp. 
Capuchin Mobile Ministries provides spiritual care to the 
homeless and brings the welcome of Christ to the streets. 

The American economy has become a gig economy, and the 
friars, too, often take gig assignments, like baptisms, marriages, 
and funerals. All our clerical friars, including those who do not 
work at our Capuchin parishes, celebrate Mass on weekdays and 
on weekends, helping other parishes who need priests.

As we pursue these good works for the Church and society, 
we also sustain the welfare of our fraternities by recruiting and 
training new friars and caring for our senior friars.

Like any household, our fraternities need to make 
ends meet and provide the basic necessities of food, shelter, 
education, health care, and transportation. Like any business, 
we have to pay the bills, pay our employees, and keep our 
facilities and properties in good condition.

However, as our fraternities grow older and as the number 
of new vocations decreases, there are fewer friars in active 
ministry, which means a reduction in the income we receive 
through salaries and wages. We are eligible for Medicaid, 
Medicare, and Social Security benefits like other citizens, but 
these benefits only go so far. The friars who work in internal 
ministries like formation, senior care, and administration 
generally do not draw salaries from their work.
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With the recognition that our work alone will not cover all 
our needs, we humbly make recourse to “the table of the Lord” 
and ask for your help to sustain our way of life.

Development
Through the provincial development office, we solicit donations 
and gifts through various means, and we communicate through 
print and electronic media how we use the resources you provide 
us so generously. There are a number of ways we do this.

We use direct mail to send appeals to thousands of people 
throughout the United States. There are monthly appeals in 
honor of St. Anthony of Padua and St. Padre Pio purposed for 
the general needs of the Province. There are also special appeals 
for the formation of new friars, care for the senior friars, or 
our sponsored ministries. Through these solicitations we enroll 
constituents in our Capuchin Mission Association and promise 
to remember them in our prayers in gratitude for their support 
of our domestic and international missions. We also send year-
end Christmas cards to our most generous benefactors. And of 
course, we send you The Capuchin Journey four times a year to 
let you know how we fulfill our mission.

We organize fundraiser events within the Province 
to celebrate the good works of the friars and to honor our 
dedicated supporters. In the last two months of 2023, we held 
four events: two in Boston for the benefit of Capuchin Mobile 
Ministries, including a dinner at Cathedral of the Holy Cross 
with Cardinal Sean O’Malley; and two events in Westchester 
County, an Advent breakfast at St. Joseph Seminary in Yonkers, 
N.Y., and a Christmas party in Pelham, N.Y. Collectively, these 
events drew in over 600 people and raised over $200,000. 
Thank you, everyone!

We are ramping up our electronic giving options. Credit card 
donations, both one-time and recurring (monthly) gifts, are just one 
option. Did you know we have a Venmo account? Did you know 
you can give through a payroll deduction? We do, and you can!

We establish memorial scholarships for our young 
friars. Through the Capuchin Burse Program, you can honor 
a loved one, living or deceased, and fund the recruitment and 

training of a new generation of friars. You can open a burse 
with a gift of $100 and add contributions at any time. A burse 
is complete at $5,000. Your generosity is an investment in the 
future of the Capuchin mission in New York and New England. 
Contributions to the burses are thus forever a part of the 
prayers, Masses, and good works of the friars of the Province.

We help benefactors make planned gifts. The support we 
receive through planned gifts provides us the resources necessary 
to continue our pastoral care for God’s people long into the 
future. Planned gifts include charitable trusts and gifts through 
estate plans, including wills, trusts, retirement plans, and life 
insurance. Individuals who make planned gift commitments 
to the Province become members of our Capuchin Legacy 
Society. Members are forever remembered in the daily Masses 
and prayers offered by the friars and have their name inscribed 
in the Society’s Book of Honor. For additional information on 
planned giving and the Capuchin Legacy Society, please contact 
Fr. Michael Greco, our director of development.

We are open to new strategies! From grant writing to 
corporate sponsorships, we are seeking new ways to go about 
the work of begging for our daily bread, as our Franciscan 
family has done for centuries. 

Capuchin Giving Societies: Be an Angel!
As a means of inspiring and exhorting our dedicated 
benefactors to greater heights of generosity, we have rebranded 
our Capuchin Giving Societies. We have rechristened our tiers 
of benefactors using the hierarchy of angels. Now, a donor 
who gives at least $250 in a calendar year is a Member of the 
Angel Choir; a donor who gives at least $500 is a Guardian 
Angel; and so on. See our honor roll of angel givers, which 
begins on Page 12. We thank you for your unstinting support, 
and we challenge you to get your angel wings in 2024!

You can contact the development office any time  
to talk about the ways to give that are best for you.  
You can reach out to Fr. Michael Greco at (212) 564-0759 
ext. 258 or development.director@capuchin.org. Or visit  
www.capuchin.org/support-us/ to make a gift today.
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Legacy Society
Anonymous 
Estate of Maris Bowers
Estate of Paul Burton
Estate of Anne Marie Federici
John R. Goulart Trust 2003
Estate of Jo Ann Green
The Madigan Family Foundation Inc.
Estate of Thomas E. Lawless
Estate of Richard F. Mele
Estate of Jane Elaine Myrda
Estate of Maria B. Reid
Estate of Catherine C. Risorto
Estate of Lois Yakic

Seraphim of the  
Stigmata of St. Francis

$25,000+
Anonymous
The Castle Foundation
Janet G. Graviss Trust

Seraphim
$10,000–$24,999
Anonymous
Mrs. Maria Bedacht
Kay & Thomas Benesh
Mark & Theresa Bonney
Trustees of Boston University
Community Foundations  

of the Hudson Valley
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Mr. Christofer C. Guarino
Mr. & Mrs. Samuel Keenan
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Mckeon
The Pledgling Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Reycraft
Mr. & Mrs. Mauro C. Romita
Vanguard Charitable  

Endowment Program

Angel of Mercy
$5,000–$9,999
Anonymous (2)
Mr & Mrs. Michael & Stacy K. Bowe

Mrs. Theresa Bresten
Mr. & Mrs. Tim Case
Mr. & Mrs. Francis J. Fee
Santomero Family Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Henry & Seraphim Hoffman
Mr. James A. Holland
Mr. Thomas Howes
Bernard & Patricia Iacovangelo  

Family Foundation, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Randy Larson
Mr. & Mrs. David LeFebvre
Constance Lenhart
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur L. McKenna
Ms. Eleanor L. Morris
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew O’Connor
Mr. & Mrs. Brendan O’Reilly
Janet C. Schaefer
Ms. Margaret Schuch
Dr. Edward Toseland
Dr. & Mrs. Nicholas Truncellito
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Urbinati Jr
Mr. Thomas Wiener

Angel of Light
$2,500–$4,999
Anonymous
Mr. Vincent Aquino
Mr. & Mrs. James D. Arden
Blackbaud Giving Fund 
Mr. Michael Bronzo
Mr. John W. Bugler
Mrs. Margaret Cataldo
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Davey
Ms. Donna M. D’Urso
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Gorman
Mr. & Mrs. Richard J. Guzior
Mr. & Mrs. David Heim
Mr. Edward Herlihy
Knights of Columbus Charitable Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Don Lambert
Mr. & Mrs. Brian A. Maloney
Mr. Anthony Marella 
Mr. John Marrella
Meridian Risk Mgmt., Inc.
Ms. Melinda Merino
Ms. Marion Morassini
Mr. Peter Murphy
Mrs. Nancy C. Plankey

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Reda
Mrs. Ann Ryan
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher M. Santomero
Mr. & Mrs. Franz P. Scheuermann
Schwab Charitable
St. Columba Church
Mr. & Mrs. Dan & Margie Sullivan
Dr. & Mrs. Otto Weis
Ms. Mary Anne Wirth

Archangel
$1,000–$2,499
Anonymous 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Anzilotti
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Beam
Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Bean
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Bennett
Mr. Carl Bergmann
Ms. Natalie Biasucci
Miss Janet Brisson
Mrs. Mary Kelly Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis A. Brown
Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Bryceland
Mr. Richard Burke
Diocese of Burlington
Michael & Cecilia Calimano
Mr. Frank C. Cangemi
Thomas & Paula Canning
Mr. & Mrs. Terrance Carmody
Mr. Jeffrey Chalovich
Mr. & Mrs. Mark & Manjula Chalupsky
Ms. Barbara A. Champine
St. Patrick Church
Mr. Anthony Clarke
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Collura
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Conlon
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Corvini
Mr. John J. Countryman SFO
Robert & Cynthia Courtien
Mr. & Mrs. George Cox
Mr. Charles Crowley
Mr. Edward Cunningham
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory Curley
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Curley
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Curto
Mr. James Dalton
Mr. John D. Daly
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory T. Dantzman

John & Maria Decicco
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Dee
Ms. Jane Dengel
Mr. Joseph P. DeStefano
Mrs. Marion Dicamillo
Mr. & Mrs. William T. Donegan, Jr.
Mr. Laurence Donnelly
Ms. Aurelia D’Souza
Mrs. Raymond J. Dukes
Mr. Francis Dunne
Mr. Thomas Dwyer
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Eicher
Mr. & Mrs. Peter C. Eschmann
The Salmento Family
Rev. Dr. Norman Faramelli
Mr. Andrew Fesefeldt
Fr. Nicholas Figliola
Mr. & Mrs. David Fitzgerald
Ms. Lauren M. Foohey
Mrs. Evelyn Francese
Ms. Lilia Francisco
Mr. & Mrs. Andy Franks
Mr. David C. Fraser
Ms. Barbara A. Fruehwirth
Ms. Ann Fucito
Mr. Christopher Fink & Ms. Stacy Gaine
Ms. Rosemary C. Galvin
Mr. Andrew E. Gauzza, IV
Ms. Patricia German
Christine Gerndt
Mr. & Mrs. John C. Gillespie
Mr. & Mrs. James & Joelene Gillespie
Mr. Vincent Grabowski
Mr. Frederick Guttilla
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Hade
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Halvorson
Mr. & Mrs. William Hassey
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Hoffman
Richard & Deana Huminski
Ms. Denise Jillson
Ms. Susanna Kelly
Mr. Eugene F. Kelly
Mr. James M. Kelly
Kiamie Princess Marion Realty Corp.
Mr. John J. Kiernan
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Korn, Jr.
Ms. Maria Krasanakis
Mr. Joseph H. Kwiatkowski & Family
Daniel & Maryanne Lagan

The Capuchin Franciscan friars of the Province of St. Mary devote 
their lives to serving the poor, the tired, the vulnerable–those  
most in need, following in the footsteps of St. Francis of Assisi.

To do this work, our friars depend on the compassionate 
support of people like you, who join in their efforts to serve 
those most in need by contributing to the Province of St. Mary. 
In so doing, you become part of our Capuchin community, an 
ally in our efforts to care for all of God’s children, wherever 

they are and whatever their situation.
While gifts of all sizes are gratefully 

received and carefully expended, we at the 
Province of St. Mary extend a special thank-you to the members 
of the Capuchin Giving Societies listed below. This list represents 
donations received before December 31, 2023. God bless every 
one of you for your contributions to the tireless work of our 
Capuchin Franciscan friars.

Capuchin Giving Societies
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Mr. & Mrs. Maurice Lahoud
Mr. Michael D. Lancaster
Mrs. Leonora G. Lavan
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Lawson
Ms. Katherine Leland
Ms. Stephanie Licata
Mr. Michael Loerch
Mr. Michael J. Longo
Miss Lorna S. Lopez
Mr. Jaime S. Lopez
Miss Ester S. Lopez
Mrs. Geralyn Loprieno
Peter & Ann Loughran
Mr. James M. Luciano
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Lynch
Mr. & Mrs. John Mallinson
Mrs. Dianne Marchant
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Marshall
Franco Marsico
Mr. Kevin Marsteller
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Marutollo
Ms. Elizabeth E. Maza
John & Erin McAndrew
Mr. & Mrs. John P. McCarthy
Mrs. Becky McGee
Ms. Carmela McHugh
Ms. Barbara McKay
Mr. Peter T. McKeever
Ms. Alice Megna
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Michailoff
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick C. Moore
Mr. Carlos G. De Moraes
Mr. Ronald Morrow
Sally Moynihan
Theodore & Judith Musho
Mrs. Barbara Naclerio
Ms. Margaret O’Connell
Dr. & Mrs. Bard O’Neill
Mr. Denis J. O’Sullivan
Our Lady of Perpetual Help - St. 

Catharine Parish
Ms. Martina Parauda
Saint Theresa Parish
Saint Catherine of Siena Parish
St Theresa Parish
Mr. Richard Paulos
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Pelosi
Dr. & Mrs. Louis J. Petrie
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Pettus
Ms. Geraldine Pointek
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Portner
Ms. Edel M. Quinn
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Quinn
Mr. & Mrs. David Raftery
Mr. & Mrs. Lennard K. Rambusch
Maria Emilia Ramos
Ms. Patricia O. Richardson
Mr. Samuel M. Rizzitelli
Ms. Nancy Rogalsky
Mr. Peter Ryan
Mr. John C. Pachuta &  

Mrs. Susan A. Sales
Mrs. Christa Sammons
Mrs. Mary Ellen Schinella
Faye Schwelitz
Mr. Earland Shamblin

Dr. Gloria G. Siasoco
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Simari
Mrs. Jeanette Sliter
Mrs. Joan Sloan
Martha & Loring Smith
Ms. Margaret M. Smolinski
Mrs. Dominique Swan
Dr. John F. Szolnoki SFO
Mr. & Mrs. William Taubner
Mr. Tracey Tesauro
The Porter Family Fund
Mrs. Rosamma P. Thomas
Mr. James K. Tillotson
Mr. & Mrs. John S. Tillotta
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Tracy
Ms. Angela Travaglini
Ms. Helen A. Turner
Ms. Patricia A. Tursi
Ms. Catherine C. Ulasewicz
Vintnicity Inc d/b/a/ Commonwealth 

Wine School
Mr. Anthony Vitale
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Volpe
Mr. Thomas P. Wagner
Mr. Timothy Walsh
Ms. Margaret B. Way
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Zuba

Guardian Angel
$500–$999
Anonymous (2)
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Abrenica
Mr. William A. Alker
John & Barbara Altson
Ms. Elizabeth Alvarado
Mr. Guy Amisano
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald D. Andriello
Mr. & Mrs. Michael L. Angstrom
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Anzilotti
Mrs. Kathryn M. Archer
Mr. Anthony Attanasio
Ms. Teresa Avenall
Mr. Kenneth A. Ayotte
Mr. William Baker
Mr. & Mrs. Martin Ball
Ms. Louise Ballweg
Barba et Sandali Charitable Fund
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Becker
Mr. Thomas Beer
Mr. & Mrs. William Bell
Mr. & Mrs. David P. Bell
Paul Belmont, IV
Timothy Belmont
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Bennett
Mr. Thomas A. Berner
Mr. Frederick Bloom
Ms. Eleanor Bluestone
Ms. Ellen Bonacorsi
Mr. & Mrs. John Boyce
Mrs. Linda A. Bracey
Ms. Colleen E. Braun
Eileen P. Brennan
Thomas & Julie Brinkmann
Mrs. Rose A. Brodt
Ms. Luanne Brolly

Mrs. Angela Brown
Mrs. Deirdre Brown
Mr. Patrick J. Browne &  

Mrs. Eileen Bohan Browne
Mrs. Sheila Bugniazet
Mr. Robert Burke
Mr. John Bushkuhl
Mr. Anthony Buzzelli
Mrs. Joan Callahan
Nancy & Joseph Calvaruso
Mr. Graziano M. Canini
Mr. Andrew Cassells
Mrs. Cornelia F. Catera
Ms. Rosa B. Celera
Br. Gregory Cellini OSF
Ms. Lois Ann Chapman
Mrs. Judy Chiacchio
Ms. Adeline I. Cho
St. Anne Catholic Church
Ms. Marie Ciampi
Ms. Mary P. Clancy
Ms. Virginia T. Clines
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Clow
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Cohen
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Cohen
Amanda Collins
Mr. John M. Connelly
Mr. William P. Conners
Lawrence & Catherine Cooke
Robert & Mary Cornish
Michael Dalsass
Mr. & Mrs. Frank D’Auria
Mr. Al Davis
Mr. & Mrs. Sebastian Dechiario
Donna & Joseph DeCicco
Mrs. Myrna DeFoe
Mr. Douglas DeGregorio
Ms. Judith A. Delaney
Mr. & Mrs. Brian Delaney
Mr. Benjamin Delmonico
Mr. Lawrence F. Delpizzo
Mrs. Rosemary DePaola
Andrew & Linda Dervan
Mr. & Mrs. Frank DeSantis
Mr. Edward R. Destefano
Mr. & Mrs. Franklin Dickinson
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew DiFrisco
Mr. & Mrs. John & Eileen Difrisco
Daniel & Catherine Dillon
Mr. & Mrs. Michael B. Doherty
James & Jessica Doran
Mr. Steven J. Dunham
Mr. & Mrs. Sean P. Egan
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E Egan
Ms. Farrah Eichwurtzle
Ms. Mildred Epanty
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Fahey
Mr. & Mrs. Peter & Meta Fallon
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Mowdy  

& Family
Mr. Thomas Farley
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene J. Farrell
Mr. Corrado C. Federico
Matthew M. Fenton
Mrs. Frances Fesefeldt
Mrs. Kathleen Fitton

Mr. Colm Fitzmaurice
Mrs. Marlene Fitzsimmons
Ms. Bridget M. Flanagan
Mr. Thomas J. Fleming
Kerri Fliller
Mr. Richard A. Flora
Mr. & Mrs. Lester Fonacier
Ms. & Mr. Carrie Fronczyk
Ms. Jennifer Frost
Jdg. Gary M. Gaertner
Col. & Mrs. Mark C. Gagnon
Ms. Mary Gallagher
Ms. Marianne Galvin
Mr. & Mrs. John Gardner
Ms. Sheila K. Gargano
Ms. Beata Garnand
Mr. Paul Garretto
Ms. Grace Gehman
Thomas & Carole Gerondel
Ms. Kathleen Getman
Ms. Alda R. Giannini
Mrs. Rita Gilmore
Rev. Joseph D. Girone
Mr. & Mrs. Benjamin Glasser
Ms. Maria Gloria
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Zbynek &  

Lucia Gold
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Goldwasser
Ms. Anne Marie Gonsalves
Elizabeth Gonzalez
Ms. Gabrielle Gorzelnik
Ms. Marie Grumich
Mr. John Guerin
Shaun & Anthea Gurl
Mr. & Mrs. Francis Gutowski
Ms. Bernadette Haas
Mrs. Mary T. Haddican
Mr. Michael Harris
Ms. Barbara A. Hartke
Hawaii Community Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Healey
Miss Margaret Heneghan
Mrs. Sally Henningsen
Mr. & Mrs. William Henson
Mr. & Mrs. George Herne
Ms. Kathleen B. Herne
Mrs. Judith Hokett
Ms. Francine Hollenbach
Ms. Wilma Hoppes
Ms. Bridget Hyland
Mrs. Emma Katherine Iffert
Credit Bureau of Muscatine, Inc.
Antonio R. Infante
Gloria D. Ingrao
Mr. J. Christopher Jackson
Mr. Anthony Ritzer, Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. James L. Thornton, Jr.
Janine & Kevin Junjulas & Family
Stefanie Kandalaft
Mr. & Mrs. John Kiernan
Mrs. Agnes Kim
Ms. Marlene Klaphake
Mr. Robert Klassa
Mr. Roger H. Klein
Mr. Ronald J. Klein
Ms. Claire M. Kmetz
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Knights of Columbus -  
Pelham Council #4413

Knights of Columbus Msgr  
Raymond M Collins Council 6205

Mr. Edwin Kwan
Mr. Peter Labick
Mr. Walter Lake
Mrs. Yolande Landry
Carolyn & James Lapham
Mr. James P. Lavelle
Mr. Markey Lawson
Ms. Toi V. Le
Ms. Paula Leavis
Mr. & Mrs. James Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Lee
Mr. Richard J. Lehner Esq.
Mr. Michael Leonard
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Liberatore
Ms. Catherine Lisanti
Mrs. Dona H. Livaudais
Maria Lonczak
Ms. Joann M. Longobardi
Deacon Lawrence F. Lottier
Mrs. Alice Lubetich
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis J. Ludwig
Ann Margaret & Sean Lyons
Mr. Ronald E. MacLeay
Ms. Mary Mahoney
Dr. & Mrs. Kevin J. Malloy
Ms. Mary Ann Manning
Mr. Paul Mariahazy
Mr. Anthony Marino
Ms. Julia Masseo
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Maydwell
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent A. Mazzaro
Mr. & Mrs. Peter McAnulty
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas McCallen
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph G. McCarthy
Dr. Barbara McConville
Mr. Owen McGrath
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick &  

Michelle McInerney
Mr. & Mrs. John T. McLaughlin
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew T. McLaughlin
Mr. Stuart McLean
Mr. Herbert C. McMahon
Miss Anne McManus
Mr. Michael P. McMiller
Sr. Diane McSherry
Mr. Timothy McSweeney
Mr. & Mrs. David Meo
Mr. Andrew J. Merkovsky
Nora & Edward Merriam
Mr. Thomas C. Meuser
Dr. & Mr. Michael &  

Maurice Owen-Michaane
Mr. Alexander M. Milley
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur T. Minson
Missionary Sisters of the Sacred Heart
Mrs. Linda Molchan
Rev. Michael Moon

Robert & Theresa Moore
Mr. Joseph Moran
Mr. & Mrs. Mason Morjikian
Mrs. Julia Morreale
Ms. Sue Motty
Mr. & Mrs. James Mount
Mr. Augusto De Moura
Mr. & Mrs. Jon Mowe
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Mueller
Mr. Philip C. Mulally
Peter & Ellen Mularz
Ms. Teresa M. Muldowney
Mr. & Mrs. James Mullaney
Ms. Angie Muna
Mr. John Nazarian
Ms. Regina A. Neff
Ms. Elayne Nestor
Mr. Chris Neuhoff
Mr. Joe N. Nguyen
Ngoc Nguyen
Mary Ann Noonan
James & Michele O’Connor
Mr. & Mrs. Gregory J. O’Connor
Ms. Helen O’Dea
Ms. Haydee Oesterreicher
Miss Margaret O’Loughlin
Ms. Margaret M. O’Malley
Mr. Dennis M. O’Neill
Mr. & Mrs. Dan & Sandy Orlando
Our Lady of Lourdes Parish
Mr. Guglielmo Pagliccia
Ms. Eva S. Paguio
Ms. Virginia Palumbo
St. Thomas Aquinas Parish
Mr. Paul Pasternak
Dr. & Mrs. Arun A. Patil
Pelham Funeral Home
Ms. Delora M. Pelosi
Ms. Mary Ann Pentz
Mr. Oscar Phillips
Mr. Edward Piszko
Ms. Rosa Polenzani
Police Association of  

the City of Mount Vernon
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene J. Porcaro
Ms. Mary Ann Porcelli
Ms. Diane M. Poss
Rev. Oscar Pratt
Mr. Robert Puzio & Patricia A. Puzio
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen & Mary Quintin
Ms. Susan Quintin
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Ragone
Mr. & Mrs. Paul & Laurie Rebholz
Mrs. Joyce Rechtien
Mr. & Mrs. Louis V. Registre
William Reuling
Mr. John Reynolds
Ms. Joan Rice
Barbara Bruce-Ross
RP Promotion & Display Co.
Ms. Roberta Russak

Saint Leonard of Port Maurice Parish
Ms. Mary Salayka
Robert Salmon
Mr. & Mrs. Guy P. Sansone
Mrs. Linda Savastano
Miss Pauline Scelfo
Mr. Gary W. Scher
Mrs. Margaret Schmerker
Mr. Paul Schuler
Mr. & Mrs. Steven K. Schwabe, D.D.S.
Mrs. Irene V Segovia
Mr. & Mrs. Steven & Tracy Shekane
Ms. Laqueta Shelton
Daniel & Mary Ann Sheridan
Ms. Teresa Silva
Ms. Maria A. Silva
Ms. Arleen Silveira
Mr. Edward W. Sklarosky
Ms. Martina Slabchuck
Dr. Jack Slotsky & Dr. Susan Slosky
Mr. Earle Smith
Ms. Mary Ann Smith
St. Pio of Pietrelcina Society
St John’s The Evangelist Parish
St Paul Parish 390
St. Ann Parish
St. Lawrence of Brindisi Church
St. Mary of the Angels Parish
St.Thomas Canterbury/St.Joseph  

(St. Marianne Cope Parish)
Mr. & Mrs. David &  

Heather Stanghellini
Mr. & Mrs. John S. Stevens
Leonard C. Suchyta
Leonard Suchyta
Ms. Theresa Sullivan
Ms. Theresa H. Tassone
Ms. Jennifer Tauscher
Ms. Jill Thagard
The Madigan Family Foundation Inc.
Mr. Richard H. Tierney
Mr. Mark Timoney
Mr. & Mrs. James Tobin
Ms. Eileen Tolan
Mr. & Mrs. Edilberto Tolentino
Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Tomlinson
Mr. Roger Trahan
Ms. Elizabeth K. Tricarico
John L. Trissel
Mr. John Trudell
Mark & Ellen Tuttle
William & Jo-Ann Ullrich
Mrs. Susie Villegas
Mrs. Mary T. Vinciguerra
Ms. Cynthia Vitalo
Ms. Barbara R. Vlasz
Ms. Ann K. Walla
Mr. Michael Walsh
Mr. Michael A. Walsh
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Ward
Courtney Webber

Ms. Christine Willant
John & Maria Williams
Miss Catherine F. Woesthoff, OFS
Mr. Thomas Wunder
Mrs. Carol L. Yates
Victor & Evie York
Mrs. Joan C. Zappa
Ms. Lisa Zaremski
Dr. April Zentmeyer
Miss Julia Zuniga

Choir of Angels
$150–$499
Anonymous (3)
Ms. Gudelia E. Abao
Ms. Mary A. Adams
Daniel P. Adrat
Mr. Gilbert M. Agbulos
Ms. Carol Alderate
Dr. Deborah S. Alexander
John & Christina Allen
Ms. Jane Allen
Ms. Martha Allen
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Angelica
Mr. Michael Angellilli
Dr. Louis Annunziata
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Anselmi
Jack & Norma Antedomenico
Mrs. Helen D. Antonelli
Ms. Maria Apodaca
Ms. Elsie Arbach
Mr. Joseph Ardizzi
Ms. Cynthia Arndt
Mrs. Rosemary Arts
Ms. Marilyn Aspesi
Mrs. Maria Assalone
Ms. Marjorie Auger
Mr. & Mrs. Raymond S. Babiarz
Ms. Yvonne Bagaman
Ms. Barbara Baisley
Mrs. Frances Balboni
Ms. Donna Baratto
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Barbieri
Ms. Alba Barbosa
Bert & Rosemary Barna
Ms. Mary Barry
Ms. Jane Battaglia
Randy Bauernfeind
Mr. Charles Baxter
Miss Lea Beaupre
Mr. Frederic Begendorf
Ms. Betty Bendek
Mr. Thomas Benigno
Berluti McLaughlin & Kutchin LLP
Mrs. Mary Anne Bernard

Capuchin Giving Societies
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Ms. Gale E. Bernardon
Mr. Conrad A. Bernier
Mrs. Mary Lou Beyer
Mr. Richard L. Bialas
Mr. & Mrs. Germain A. Bianchi
Mr. Cletus Bierman
Jackie Biglin
Michael & Jane Bilello
Rev. Ronald C. Bill
Mr. Gerald Bindner
Mr. & Mrs. David Biskup
Mrs. Frances Bladt
Patricia Galvin Bloom
Ms Mary Bockman
Ms. Toni Bogard
Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Bohan
Mr. Gerald Bolain
Mr. Joseph Boland
Mr. Thomas Bona
Mr. Frank Bonaroti
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Bottalla
Mrs. Lina Bouchard
Mrs. Irene Boutiette
Elizabeth Boyle
Mr. William Braden
Ms. Mary Brandt
Ms. Marian T. Brennan
Deacon & Mrs. Paul Brisson
David & Lily Broner
Mr. Charles Brown
Mr. Timothy M. Brown
Ms. Teresa Buczek
Ms. Maureen Buffington
Mr Eugene Bullock
Mr. Francis Burke
Ms. Erlinda D Cabatu
Mrs. Patricia B. Cabrinety
Ms. Mary R. Cahill
Colin Cahill
Mrs. Linda Calamari
Kevin Callanan
Mr. & Mrs. John Calvelli
Mr. Fely V. Camarines
Mr. Michael Campbell
Ms. Barbara A. Campisi
Mrs. Barbara Cannon
Ms. Maria Capuano
Mr. Joseph J. Carducci, Jr.
Michele & William Carey
Mr. Francis Carpenter
Ms. Herlinda Carreon
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Casazza
Mr. George W. Casey
Mrs. Christine Cassidy
Mrs. Dora Castillo
Mr. & Mrs. John Catalano
B.R. Cauley
Mrs. Judith Ann Cavallari
Miss Elsie F. Cenci
Mr. Steve Cernicky
Ms. Rosemary Chacko
Ms. Dorothy M. Chapman
Charities Aid Foundation America
Elton & Beverly Chongasing
Holy Trinity Church
Mr. Anthony Ciccanti

Ms. Lucy Cieslinski
Mrs. Mary Cleary
Ms. Mary A. Cohara
Mrs. Patricia Colbert
Ms. Madeline L. Cole
Ms. Antoinette Cole
Ms. Leanne P. Cole
John L. Collins
Ms. Patricia Colon
Mrs. Josephine Coluccio
Ms. Julia Concannon
Ms Bridget Connell
Mr. Marty Considine
Ms. Veronica Cook
Mr. Giovanni Coppola
Ms. Emily Collins Corbi
Mr. David Corcoran
Sr. Sixto G. Gonzalez Cordero
Ms. Antonia Cordova
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Cordy
Mr. Raimundo Correia
Tara Costello
Mr. & Mrs. John B. Coughlin
Ms. Sally Coupe
Mr. Donald J. Coutu
Mrs. Margaret Covaleski
Mr. Bill Craig
Mr. William Creamer
Mr. & Mrs. John Cronin
Ms. Dorothy S. Crooks
Ms. Catherine J. Crowley
Ms. Irma D. Cruso
Ms. Tanya L. Culligan
Ms. Catherine Cullinane
Mr. Gerald T. Curtis
Mrs. Ruth E Daciek
Mrs. Dianne Dahmen
Mr. Michael Daily
Dr. & Mrs. Ralph J. D’Angelo, M.D.
Miss Caroline Dantuono
Mr. Thong Dao
Mr. George Daroza
Linda Davidoff
Ms. Barbara Deady
Mr. Chuck Deangelis
Ms. Mary Decresente
Ms. Marie A. Defenthis
Ms. Jane DeGrood
Rev. Robert J. DeJulio
Ms. Lucille G. Dellegrazie
Mr. James Deluca
Miss Frances DeNardo
Ms. Arthur Devoy
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony Dibenedetto
Ms. Rosa Dichiara
Ms. Teresita Diez
Ms. Shirley Dilger
Mr. & Mrs. George M. Dlugozima
Ms. Eleonora Dominguez
Ms. Dorothy Donnellan
Mr. & Mrs. Anthony D’Onofro
Ms. Kathleen Donohue
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel P. Donovan
Mr. & Mrs. James Doolittle
Ms. Karen Doran
Mr. Russell Dorn

Mr. & Mrs. John R. Doucette
Mrs. Timothy Drake
Christina & Mike Droney
Mr. Daniel Drong
Mr. Alfred W. Drumm
Ms. Vicki Ducote
Mr. Lethem I. Duncan
Ms. Jeanette Dunn
Edward & Louise Dunnigan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Dunphy
Ms. Jeanette Durbin
Mr. Robert L. Eagleson
Dr. Christine Eastment
Mr. Kevin F. Eck
Mr. Troy G. Eckerman
Mrs. Elaine Eder
Robert & Page Edmunds
Mr. Joseph A. Egrie
Ms. Judy Elless
Mr. Thomas J. Elliot
Mrs. Nadia Elshazly
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Emerson
Dr. Claire Esposito
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Estony
Fr. George Evans
Ms. Loretta B. Fahy
Ms. Charlotte Fallon
Mr. George Fallon
Church of the Holy Family
Mr. Ryan Farrell
Mr. Ellis M. Farris
Mrs. Barbara Faulkner
Mr. Seeley Feldmeyer
Mr. & Mrs. James Ferguson
Mr. & Mrs. Manuel Fernandez
Leonard & Carmella Ferraro
Mrs. Deborah Ferry
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin J. Feyler
Ms. Elizabeth Fildes
Joe & Kathy Fiordilino
Mr. Mark C. D’Urso &  

Ms. Anne Marie Fitch
Mr. James M. Fitzgerald
Ms. Christine Fleming
Lisa & Richard Flora
Mr. James F. Flynn
Mr. Kevin G. Flynn
Ms. Peggy A. Folan
Mr. & Mrs. William Foxx
Ms. Michele Francis
Ms. Kelly A. Fredrickson
Mrs. Dorothea Lynch Frezza
Jennifer Dunbar &  

Christopher Gaine
Mr. & Mrs. Chris Gallagher
Ms. Rita L. Gallen
Ms. Maureen Gammill
Ms. Anna Garcia
Mr. Stephen Gareau
Ms. Beata Garnand
Ms. Michelle M. Gauthier
Ms Michele Gauvin
Ms. Marie C. Gavigan
Ms. Joan DeFreitas Gellman
Ms. Mary Ellen Genovese
Mr. Wil Gepfrey

Ms. Kathryn Gerrets
Mr. & Mrs. Norman Ghazal
Mr. & Mrs. John Gilchrist
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Giordano
Mrs. Marilyn Glennon
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn & Christine Gnabasik
Mr. & Mrs. Marc Godbout
Mr. Apolonio Godinez
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. Golden
Jonathan & Emily Goldwasser
Mr. Andres Gonzalez
Mr. Gilbert A. Gonzalez
Mr. Lawrence Gorski
Ms. Elizabeth Gorzynski
Mr. Charles V. Graham
Mr. & Mrs. John Grandrimo
Castle Rock Marble & Granite
Lawrence Grassi
Dr. Richard H. Grayson
Mr. Frank Green
Ms. Josephine Greenan
Ms. Lois G. Greenlee
Mr. Thomas R. Greer
Mrs. Arlayne Grimes
Mrs. Jenny D. Grover
Mrs. Margaret Mc Guinness
Ms. Rosalie Gwaltney
Mr. Charles G. Haddad
George & Catherine Haluska
Mr. Matthew Hamilton
Mr. Ronald N. Hand
Mr. Patrick J. Harding
Mr. Rich F. Harknett
Ms. Joan M. Harpel
Carolyn Harrington
Ms. Joyce W. Harris
Ms. Joan Harris
Ms. Claire Marie Hart
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Hartigan
Mr. William Haughey
Cynthia Hawley
Alexander Hawley
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Hayek
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Hayes Jr
Mrs. Antonia T. Kuzler-Healy
Mrs. Ruth Ann Hearson
Mr. Thomas G. Heekin
Mrs. Margaret Heinrich
Ms. Natalie Heria
Ms. Janice M. Herlihy
Ms Liz Hickey
Ms. Kathleen P. Higgins
Ms. Mary Jo Hodges
Mr. & Mrs. Tom Hogan
Ms. Mary Holohan
Mr. Robert C. Hoover
Dr. Patrick Hopper
Mr. Kevin Hoppin
Mr. & Mrs. John G. Hornung
Mr. & Mrs. Theodore Howard
Ms. Marianne Huck
Mr. Terry Hunt
Mrs. Eileen Hyde
John & Eileen Hyland
Mr. Kenneth Hynes
Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Imundi
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Ms. Mary Ingoglia
Integrated Communication Svces., Inc.
Ms. Carolina Jacquez
Greg & Jacqueline Jagmin
Mr. & Mrs. Edward G. Janeczko
Randolph & Shirley Jenks
Mrs. Christine Joes
Ms. Mary E. Johnson
Mrs. Barbara Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Johnson
Ms. Cynthia Johnston
Ms. Sandra Jones
Mrs. Esther Jones
Mr. Edmond Sharpe, Jr.
Mr. Howard B. Kagan
Mr. John Kaiser
Mr. James Kalmer
Mr. Raymond W. Kaluba
Mr. James P. Kanar
Mr. & Mrs. John Kappelmeier
Mildred C. Kar
Ms. Patricia Karabetsos
Mr. David Karas
Geraldine & David Kaufman
Mrs. Joan A. Kearney
Lee A. Kelley
Mr. Thomas Kennedy
Ms. Donna Kent
James & Katherine Kenworthy
Mr. James Keough
Mr. Jeffrey P. Kerber
Cayla Kiernan
Ellen Kiernan
Mr. Carl King
Ms. Angela T. Kinn
Mrs. Barbara Klass
Mr. & Mrs. David Klausmeyer
Knights of Columbus 12571
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Koenig
Lloyd & Marina Kolmer
Ms. Marina Kraft
Ms. Mary Kral
Ms. Nuala Kressman
Donald & Rita Lafond
Roger & Roseanne Lamarca
Ms. Rita Lamb
Mr. James A. Lamp
Mr. Melvin J. Landry Jr.
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Landy
Mr. Stephen J. Lane
Ms. Kathy Lasheras
Ms. Karen Lawrence
Mr. Charles M. Lechliter
Ms. Patricia M. Ledwith
Mrs. Daisy R. Lehman
Mr. Hank Lemanski
Ms. Anna A. Lemieux
Ms. Elizabeth Lenkiewicz
Mr. Patrick C. Lenoy
Ms. Arlene B. Leone

Mrs. Mary Lettis
Mrs. Isabel M. Lewis
Mr. Robert Lichten
Mr. Lawrence J. Ligarzewski
Ms. Kathleen Lillibridge
Mr. Dennis C. Link
Mr. David Linn
Mrs. Jungyeon Liu
Ms. Zina Lloyd
Ms. Suzanne Lohnes
Mr. Joseph Longo
Ms. & Mrs. Daniel Looney
Mr. Rafael V. Lopez
Mr. James Lovett
Nadine Macaluso
Mrs. Sean Mackin
Ms. Virginia R. Madden
Mr. & Mrs. E J Mader
Mrs. Bernadette Magnani
Mr. Brian Mahoney
Mr. Joseph S. Malara &  

Mr. Anthony I. Malara
Lenkala Mallaiah
Ms. Concepcion Mallogna
Mr. Robert Malone
Mr. Kieran Malone
Ms. Maria Mandel
Mr. & Mrs. John Manganiello
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Manning
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey & Solveigh Marcks
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Marcon
Mrs. Mary Marigliano
Mr. John J. Marigliano
Mr. Frank Marino
Ms. Aleta Marino
Mr. Donald D. Marsolini
Mrs. Marie E. Martinez
Ms. Edith De Martini
Mr. Anthony Mascia
Ms. Nancy Masi
Mr. Robert Mason
Mr. Richard Mastino
Mr. John M. Matich
Mrs. Mary Louise Diaz-Matos
Mr. George Matthews
John & Cynthia Maxey
Mr. Ron Mazzucchi
Mr. Joseph J. McAlvanah
Evelyn McAndrew
Ms. Olga McBean
Ms. Anne McBride
Ms. Joan M. McCabe
Mrs. Eileen McCabe
Ms. Sharon McCarthy
Mr. & Mrs. Edward G. McCarthy
Mr. John J. McConnell
Mr. Dennis McCormack
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph E. McCormick
Mr. John B. Mcdonald
Ms. Mary T. McDonald
Ms. Judy M. Mcdonough

Devlynn King-McDonough
Mrs. Imelda McElroy
Mr. Timothy B. McGinnis
Dan & Steph McGovern
Ms. Maureen E. McGowan
Mr. Donald McGrath
Mr. & Mrs. Timothy McGrath
Mrs. Grace P. McGrath
Mr. John McGrath
Mr. & Mrs. James M. McGrath
Megan McInerney
Pat Mckee
Mr. Ronald McLain
Brian McManus
Mr. & Mrs. John McNamara
Tara McNamee
Ms. Mary McNiff
Barbara McQuaide
Mr. John Mecca
Mr. Nicholas C. Mecca
Mr. & Mrs. John Meehan
Brian & Holly Mellstrom
Mrs. Maura Melody
Mrs. Rosemary Mendoza
Lillian F. Mercado
Ms. Sally Mercado
Mr. Patrick Merlino
Mr. & Mrs. Lorenzo A. Messina
Mr. Steve Meuth
Mr. & Mrs. Pete & Kit Meyer
Mr. & Mrs. Matthew Meyer
Mr. & Mrs. Michael J. Mikitish
Dr. Douglas E. Miller
Ms. Kathleen Miller
Ms. Carmen Minaker
Alfred & Lena Mirabella
Ms. Lynn Moak
Ms. Sandra L. Mohs
Mr. Joseph Moniz
Amelia Monteiro
Mr. & Mrs. Armindo Monteiro
Mr. Carl J. Monti
Ms. Theresa M. Moody
Mr. & Mrs. Leo Moore
Ms. Mary Morabeto
Dr. Andrew Morpurgo
Joseph & Marie Morris
Dr. Patricia M. Morris
Mr. Paul Morris
Mrs. Terry Moyer
Bernard & Katherine Mulligan
Mr. Warren Mulvihill
Ms. Irene Mureski
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Murphy
Diana & Patrick Murphy
Ms. Janice G. Murphy
Ms. Theodora Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Naclerio
Mr. Leroy A. Naeger
Ms. Grace Nakagawa
Mr. Larry M. Nalepka

Lucille V. Napoli
Mrs. Margaret Naughton
Mr. John H. Neary
Mrs. Nancy Neubert
Ms. Regina M. Newman
Ms. Margaret Newton
Mrs. John Nicolazzi
Dr. Maeve Nolan
Mr. Edward Norey
Mr. David P. Oberbrockling
Mr. James O’Brien
Mr. Bruno Walmsley &  

Ms. Katharine O’Callaghan
Mr. James J. Oconnell
Mr. Polycarp Odoemene
Robert & Grace O’Dowd
Mr. John J. O’Farrell
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Oldham, Jr.
Ms. Ann Oleary
Mr. Carl Pannuti &  

Ms. Katherine O’Leary
Ms. Marlene Oliveira
Mr. & Mrs. Leonard Oliver
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Olson
Ms. Susan A. O’Neill
Mr. Timothy O’Neill
Ms. Jeanne Marie O’Regan
Ms. Katherine O’Reilly
Carole A. Oresick
Mr. Douglas C. Osborn
Ms. Maureen O’Shea
Miss Carol Osterman
Thomas & Dorothy O’Sullivan
Ms. Marion Overbaugh
Ms. Agapita Oviedo
Ms. Mary Paccillo
Mr. Joseph Paino
Mrs. Caroline Palladina
Mr. & Mrs. James Palmisciano
Ms. Carmela Panuccio
Mrs. Elizabeth Panza
Mr. Joseph Paolella
Ms. Marion T. Paolillo
Mr. Anthony Papandrea
Mr. Joseph S. Paravati, Jr.
Ms. Eleanore B. Paris
Divine Mercy Parish
M. Lucy Del Mastro Park
Faith A. Parkins
Erico Parras
Ms. Anna Pascale
Giuseppe & Vittoria Pasqualicchio
Mr. Philip Paterra
Miss Corazon Patron
Ms. Dorothy Patti
Ms. Maria A. Peinado

Capuchin Giving Societies
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Aileen & Paul Pellino
Ms. Susan Pendleton
Ms. Bernadine M. Penn
Mrs. Grace Pepe
Mr. Alberto J. Pereira
Luis Perez
Ms. Jelena Peric
Ms. Helen Perkowski
Ms. Marilyn Perrish
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Peters
Mrs. Marie Peters
Ms. Susan Petrosino
Mrs. Louise Pezzello
Ms. Lilian Pham
Audrone Pianka
Mrs. Mary Piazza
Dr. & Mrs. Richard Pisano
Munley & Meade PLLC
Mr. Steven Plotycia
Mrs. Joan Pochetti
Suzette & Harold Pogats
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Poisson
Rick & Maura Polles
Ms. Kerri Polli
Mr. Norman Pomerleau
Ms. Kathleen M. Ponton
Ms. Nancy I. Portella
Linda Pototschnik
Ms. Marian Poulos
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Pretsch
Mr. Al Pricenor
Ms. Pamela Prisco
Ms. Patricia Profeta
Mr Stephen Prozeralik
Mr. Richard Prunseti
Mrs. Giuseppa Puccio
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Puchalla
Richard & Donna Puchino
Ms. Beverly Puralewski
Mr. & Mrs. Stan Puszcz
Mr. Carl Quagliata
Ms. Eleanor Queja
Mrs. Cynthia Quinn
Mrs. Cathy Quinn
Mr. & Mrs. Carlos Quiza
Mr. Anthony J. Ramos
Mrs. Virginia Rao
Chris Ray
Ms. Cora J. Razore
Mr. Anthony Reale
Mr. Claro Recto
Mr. & Mrs. Mike Reed
Ms. Betty Reeves
Mr. Angelo Rego
Mr. Vincent Reiling
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Reilly
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Reilly
Ms. Anne C. Reisert
Mr. & Mrs. Ernesto Reyes
Ms. Jeanne Richards
Mrs. Regina Rillen
Ms. Susana Rinaldi
Francesca Ripoll
Mrs. Barbara Rizzo
Mr. & Mrs. George B. Robertson
Mr. Fernando Robles

Mr. Michael A. Rogers
Mr. & Mrs. Paul Romanello
Cody P. Romani
Mr Thomas Romanik
Ms. Lucita Romulo
Mr. & Mrs. Christopher Ronan
Ms. Lillian H. Rooney
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Rooney
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Rosa
Mr. Frank Rosell
Mr. Thomas J. Rossiter
Brian Roy
Ms. Julia Ruddell
Mr. James W. Ruff
Ms. Margarita M. Ruiz
Ms. Kathleen M. Ruscito
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph J. Russella
Ava Rutigliano
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Ryan
Ms. Shelagh Ryan
JJ & Jennifer Sacha
Mr. Joe Salerno
Ms. Carolina R. Salvetti
Mr. Richard W. Sanders
Mrs. Mary Sandy
Josephine & Frank Sardo
Dr. & Mrs. Carlos C. &  

Loretta Say & Family
Gerard & Susan Scanlan
J Herman Schauble
Mr. & Mrs. Lyle Schlader
Ms. Patricia J. Schlegel
Ms. Phyllis C. Schnelten
Robert & Jean Schultz
Ms. Norma J. Schutte
Ann M. Schwartz
Mr. & Ms. Kenneth Sclafani
Ms. Letizia C. Scotto
Mrs. Sylvia Seamans
Mr. William Seelig
Mr. Robert P. Seith
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Sepe
Mr. Steve Sevcik
Mr. Richard Sheahan
Mr. Francis R. Sheahan
Ms. Luciana M. Shebesta
Mr. Richard Sigl
Sophia Sigrist
Ms. Joyce Simon
Ms. Joan L. Singel
Mrs. Amy Singh
Mr. William Sippel
Ms. Margaret P. Sisto
Mrs. Carolyn Six
Mr. Frank J. Skuthan
Ms. Patricia Small
Miss Sally Smiley
Ms. Rebecca Smissen
Natalie Smith
Ms. Velda R. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Gibson L. Smith
Ms. Elise M. Smith
Mr. Jestin Smith
Ms. Margaret M. Smith
Christine  & Thomas Spana
Mr. Norman E. Sprunck

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Solimine, Sr.
Mr. Richard Roberts, Sr.
St. John Neumann Good Shepherd 

Columbiettes 12571
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Stachelek
Mr. Richard R. Staiti
Mr. & Ms. Joe Starace
Mrs. Rita Stavile
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Stegman
Mr. & Mrs. K. Stevenson
Mr. Tommy Steyer
Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Stoma
Dianne Stover
Catherine D. Strader
Ms. Josephine Suarino
Mr. Patrick Sullivan
Mrs. Susan Sullivan
Ms. Maureen Sullivan
Mrs. Carolyn Sullivan
Mr. Tom Sullivan
Ms. Ellen Sullivan
Mr. & Mrs. Alan Sullivan
Mrs. Maureen R. Sweeney
Ms. Philothea Sweet
Ms. Susan M. Swiatek
Mr Paul S. Swierzbinski
Ms. Marybeth Taffe
Mr. William Tarnacki
Mr. & Mrs. Salvador T. Tarroza
Ms. Joann Tavalone
Ms. Mary H. Taylor
Mr. William Taylor
Ms. Rebecca A. Taylor, OFS
Mr. & Mrs. Cliff & Karen Teller
Ms. Mirriam C. Temones
Mr. Scott Templin
Dr. & Mrs. Anthony Terraciano
Thomas & Victoria Tesori
The Carlesimo Family Foundation
Mrs. Sandy Thom
Mr. Richard J. Thoman
Anna Thompson
Mrs. Alice M. Thompson
Ms. Rosemary Thorn
Aaron R. Thumma
Sudhakar Thumma
Mrs. Marion C. Todd
Mr. Fred Toma
Mrs. Barbara A. Tomaski
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Tomlinson
Aidan Toretta
Mr. & Mrs. Roman Torres
Mr. & Mrs. E. P. Trahan
Mr. Trieu Tran
Mr. Jean L. Trees
Mr. Magnus Treinen
Mrs. Patricia Troll
William & Patricia Troy
Mr. Luis Trujillo
Mr. & Mrs. James Tuccio
Mr. Brian A. Tuohy
Ms. Kathy Tuzinski
Ms. Mary Tuzzo
Mr. John Unfried
Unitarian Universalist  

Church of Medford

Mr. Vernon Urban
Ms. Alexa M. Urban
Mr. Albert Urbina
Mr. Gregory Uselman
Ms. Mary Uy
Ms. Patricia N. Uzoka
Mr. & Mrs. Edward Valente
Mrs. Maureen Valenza
Mr. John G. Valeri
Mrs. Elaine Vallely
Vanderbilt Mgmt. Group, Inc.
Terry I. Vargas
Ms. Pamela Vasile
Shirley & Michael Della Vecchia
Cassandra Veltri
Alexis & Louis Ventre
Ms. Alison Vermette-Lente, TOF
Mr. & Mrs. John F. Vierling
Mrs. Adelaide Vierling
Mr. John C. Viorritto
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Vircillo
Mrs. Eugenie A. Vitale
Mrs. Catherine A. Vonhoff
Mr. & Mrs. David Wade
Mr. Daniel Walters
Mrs. Dolores C. Waltsak
Mr. Max L. Warden
Mrs. Agnes Warner
Mr. Glenn Weaver
Mr. Theodore Weber
Mr. Michael Weisner
Mr. William Weld
Mr. Wayne Wells
Ms. Katherine Wenande
Mr. Timothy J. Wengert
Mr. & Mrs. Harvey Werner
Mr. Dominic W. Werner
Anna Lynn Wheeler
Mr. James Whelan
Dr. Duane Whitlock
Mr. & Mrs. David H. Wilder
Mr. & Mrs. George Wilkinson
Mr. John P. Williams
Mr. Albert J. Williams
Scott & Jacqueline Williamson
Mrs. Mary Wilson
Mrs. Helen F. Winkler
Janine N. Winters
Mr. Stephen J. Wisdom
Adrianna Wolynetz
Ms. Laura DiLorenzo-Woods
Ms. Theresa Worden
Mr. William Yonke
Ms. Isabel R. Yoshida
Ms. Kathleen Yost
Chip & Joanne Zabatta
Mrs. Sam Zaccack
Mrs. Francie Zanuzoski
Miss Patricia B. Zieja
Mrs. Ann Zillitto
Ms. Catherine Zimmerman
Mrs. Louise Zoladz
Ms. Judy Zombek
Matteo Zottoli
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Province Directory
California
San Lorenzo Seminary
1802 Sky Drive; PO Box 247
Santa Ynez, CA 93460
Phone: 805-688-5630

Connecticut
St. Pius X Friary & Parish
310 Westfield Street
Middletown, CT 06457
Phone: 860-347-4441

Maine
Holy Martyrs Residence
12 Johnson Road
Falmouth, ME 04105

Massachusetts
Capuchin Mobile Ministries
46 Brookside Avenue
Jamaica Plain, MA 02130
Phone: 617-413-9239 

San Lorenzo Friary
15 Montebello Road
Jamaica Plain, MA 02130
Phone: 617-983-1919

St. Francis of Assisi Friary
46 Brookside Avenue
Jamaica Plain, MA 02130
Phone: 617-522-6469

New York
St. Lawrence Friary
180 Sargent Avenue
Beacon, NY 12508
Phone: 845-831-0394

St. Michael Friary & Parish
282 Warwick Street
Brooklyn, NY 11207
Phone: 718-827-6990

Capuchin Family Ministries
PO Box 268
Garrison, NY 10524
Phone: 845-424-3609

St. Fidelis Friary
7790 County Road 153
Interlaken, NY 14847
Phone: 607-532-4423

St. Joseph Friary & Parish
34 South Chestnut Street
New Paltz, NY 12561
Phone: 845-255-5635

Good Shepherd Friary & Parish
608 Isham Street
New York, NY 10034
Phone: 212-567-1300 

Holy Cross Residence & Parish
329 West 42nd Street
New York, NY 10036
Phone: 212-246-4732 

St. John the Baptist Residence
213 West 30th Street
New York, NY 10001
Phone: 212-564-9070

Our Lady of Sorrows Friary & Parish
213 Stanton Street
New York, NY 10002
Phone: 212-673-0900

Infant Jesus Residence
110 Myrtle Avenue
Port Jefferson, NY 11777
Phone: 631473-0165 

Capuchin Vocation Office
30 Gedney Park Drive
White Plains, NY 10605
Phone: 857-615-3893

St. Conrad Friary & Provincialate
30 Gedney Park Drive
White Plains, NY 10605
Phone: 914-761-3008

Capuchin Development Office
110 Shonnard Place
Yonkers, NY 10703
Phone: 212-564-0759

Sacred Heart Friary & Parish
110 Shonnard Place
Yonkers, NY 10703
Phone: 914-375-8230

St. Clare Friary
110 Shonnard Place
Yonkers, NY 10703
Phone: 914-423-2392

Vermont
St. Peter Friary & Parish
134 Convent Avenue
Rutland, VT 05701
Phone: 802-775-1994

Wisconsin
St. Francis Community
1927 North Vel Phillips Avenue
Milwaukee, WI 53212

Delegation of the 
Star of the Sea
St. Fidelis Friary
135 Chalan Kapuchino
Agaña Heights, Guam 96910
Phone: 671-472-6339

Delegation of Japan
St. Francis Friary & Parish
1 Aza Oroku
Naha City, Okinawa
Japan 901-0152
Phone: 011-81-98-857-3795

St. Fidelis Friary, Guam



Capuchin Mission & Development Office
The Capuchin Development Office funds the domestic and international 
mission of the Province of St. Mary. That mission ranges from supporting 
our own provincial members ministering here in the United States  
to providing assistance to Capuchins serving worldwide. The Province of  
St. Mary is a leader in supporting the works of justice and mercy undertaken 
by Capuchin friars across the globe.

If you are interested in supporting  our mission, please contact 
Fr. Michael Greco at 212-564-0759 ext. 258 or development.director@capuchin.org 
or visit our website at www.capuchin.org.
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